The City Council of the City of Monticello, Florida, met in regular session on 
March 1, 2016 at 7:00 PM at City Hall.  The following members were present: 

        Tom Vogelgesang, Mayor
        Troy Avera 
        Julie Conley

        John Jones
        George Evans
Others present were: 

        Fred Mosley, Chief of Police 
        Steve Wingate, City Manager

        Emily Anderson, City Clerk
        Bruce Leinback, City Attorney
Mayor Tom Vogelgesang called the meeting to order.  Council Member Julie Conley    offered an invocation, and Mayor Vogelgesang led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Mayor Tom Vogelgesang presented Council Member Troy Avera with a Certificate of Completion of the Institute of Elected Municipal Officers course.
CONSENT AGENDA
*Approval of Minutes of 2/2/2016

*Proclamation – National Service Recognition Day

On motion of John Jones, seconded by Troy Avera, Consent Agenda items were approved.
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM – HOUSING REHABILITATION
Grant Consultant Denny Dingman reported that 27 applications were received for the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Program, and 22 applicants did qualify for the program.  Mr. Dingman explained the procedures for the next phase of the program, noting that the site-specific review process will now commence.  He also explained the necessity of disclosure of conflicts and a request for waiver of conflicts.  Mr. Dingman also discussed the process of recruitment of licensed contractors to perform rehabilitation projects.

Council Member George Evans announced he was the son-in-law of Jessie Parker and, disclosing the conflict, he will abstain from participating in discussion and voting on any project issue.  Council Member Julie Conley made a motion to waive conflict of interest for Princetta Shuler, Jessie Parker, George Turner, Nellie Akins and Betty Roth Conner and submit the Conflict of Interest Waiver Request to the DEO for approval.  The motion was seconded by Council Member Troy Avera.  With City Council Member George Evans abstaining, the vote was as follows:


FOR 
     Julie Conley

     Tom Vogelgesang
     John Jones

     Troy Avera

Council Member Julie Conley made a motion to adopt the Applicant List dated March 1, 2016 for the City’s FFY 2014 CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Program.  The motion was seconded by Council Member John Jones.  With City Council Member George Evans abstaining, the vote was as follows:

FOR

     Julie Conley

     Tom Vogelgesang

     John Jones

     Troy Avera

APPROVAL OF GRANT AGREEMENT WITH NORTHWEST FLORIDA WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT FOR WATER LINE RELOCATION

City Attorney Bruce Leinback recommended a change of language of Paragraph 7 of the Agreement to reflect that performance under the Agreement is subject to the provisions of F.S. 768.28.    Council Member Tom Vogelgesang noted a portion of the proposed work was located on a street adjacent to property he owns, and requested an opinion regarding a possible conflict of interest.  Attorney Leinback noted that no portion of the project could be construed to be a benefit to him, there appeared to be no conflict of interest.  On motion of Troy Avera, seconded by George Evans, the Council unanimously voted to accept the grant agreement with the noted addendum to paragraph 7.  
REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF SUBMISSION OF APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS FOR CITY HALL WINDOW REHABILITATION   The Council reviewed  a request from Clerk Anderson to submit an Application for Certificate of Appropriateness to the Historic Design Review Board for window replacement at City Hall.  On motion of Troy Avera, seconded by John Jones, the Council voted unanimously to approve the submission of the Application for Certificate of Appropriateness.
DISCUSSION OF REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES – WATER TOWER MAINTENANCE   City Manager Wingate noted that a request for proposals for water tower maintenance was being developed.  On motion of George Evans, seconded by John Jones, the Council voted unanimously to approve the issuance of a request for proposals.
APPROVAL OF TASK ORDER FOR E. DOGWOOD STREET CONCEPTUAL PLAN   City Engineer Robert Davis noted that the proposed task order for conceptual planning for E. Dogwood Street was almost identical to the W. Dogwood Street project and would include the development of three conceptual plans for review, along with cost estimates, and then preparation of a final conceptual design after comments. The Council discussed the project scope and offered input on development of design standards, uniform criteria, and involvement of the county.  It was noted that community input would be beginning to collect input.  On motion of Troy Avera, seconded by Julie Conley, the Council voted unanimously to approve the task order for the East Dogwood conceptual plan.
OLD BUSINESS

Mayor Vogelgesang discussed the proposed historic property tax exemption ordinance and suggested changes.  The City Attorney will review suggested changes and report to the Council.
The Council discussed the BP settlement money, staff suggestions and citizen input.  Noting that City Manager Wingate is to provide a list of projects suggested by the Council, the matter will be set for a public workshop to take additional public input.

NEW BUSINESS

Council Member Avera wants to work on a policy for protection of heritage trees in the rights-of-way.
COUNCIL MEMBER REPORTS

*Council Member Troy Avera noted the bike race on April 9th is scheduled to be a major event, along with the Southern Music Rising festival.  He also thanked Joe Rosmini and crews for efficient debris removal.    

*Council Member George Evans expressed the desire for an EDC training for elected officials as was held recently.
*Mayor Tom Vogelgesang thanked Commissioner Betsy Barfield for attending the meeting.  He also noted that the CDBG housing rehabilitation project was a positive move to help people in the community.  He also noted the upcoming testing period for students and Spring Break.

*Council Member John Jones suggested that conducting community forums out in the community may be a good idea.
*March Workshop   The Council will meet on March 28th at 6:00 p.m.  Topics of discussion will be to take input from the public on the use of BP settlement money.
With no further discussions, the meeting was adjourned.
                                                           
       
Respectfully submitted,

                                                                   

Emily Anderson
                                      

City Clerk/Treasurer

--------------------------------------

 Mayor
NOTE:  These proceedings were digitally recorded (1 File)
